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Tetcott and Luffincott Parish Council Meeting
10th January 2022
7:30pm, The Arscott Hall, Tetcott

Chair: 		Cllr. Mike GREENAWAY (MG)
Present:	Cllr. Jonathon BRITTON (JB), Cllr. Jonathan PEARCE (JP), 
Cllr. Terry ROOKE (TR), Cllr. Barry STEARMAN (BS)
Jacob WOODHOUSE (JW)
Clerk: 		Kay NAPIER (KN)
Apologies: 	Cllr. Tina BARRIBALL (TB), Cllr. Merv CHUBB (MC), Cllr. Sylvia DART (SD), 
Cllr. Nick WONNACOTT (NW) 
PCSO Mark JAMES, Cllr. Peter WATSON (TDC)

1. Minutes of last meeting – 3rd November 2021.
MG asked whether there were any comments or amendments. All present happy they are a true reflection. Signed proposed the minutes correct, unanimously seconded and signed. Minutes of the meeting 14th September 2021 were also signed, having been amended as suggested and not signed previously.

2. Declarations of Interest
None.

3. Questions from Public
None.
Jacob Woodhouse present with a view to be Co-Opted onto the council as discussed at previous Council meeting.

4. Finance Report
Finance update attached as of 31st Dec 2021. No change between end of 2021 and meeting date.
£13,000 received from Tetcott Grant as agreed at last Grant meeting, and some has already been paid towards the play equipment. Remainder to be paid on completion.
Current Account Balance: 	£11,861.19
Reserve Account Balance: 	£881.04
	
	Expenditure since last meeting:
	£3,600.00		Play equipment deposit. Remainder to be paid on completion.
	£21.98 		Reimbursement to Clerk of cost of Poppy Wreath.
	£55.00			Reimbursement to Cllr. Rooke for purchase of Village 
Christmas Tree from Stacey’s Christmas Tree Farm.
£47.95			Reimbursement to Clerk for 2 years Website Hosting (renewal) 
with GoDaddy.
	£0.80			Banking Fees.
	£133.74		Reimbursement of Clerk Expenses – Black and White LaserJet 
Printer & one ream of A4 paper.
	£272.72		Architect fees for Play Equipment.
5. Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
JP informed us of a National “Big Lunch” – no specific day but something we could get involved in.
Need to speak to Sir William regarding doing something in the Wilderness Saturday 4th June – perhaps sports day, music etc. Likely in the evening, 6pm onwards
Beacon – Field near Belland Farm – highest point in village as location. Thursday 2nd June, need to light at 9:15 in accordance with all the others. Have a fire basket already, need to sort Health and Safety and work out how to keep it lit. 

6. 2021 Christmas Tree
Thanks to TR for buying. MG reported that it was a success, about 30 people there sorting it and it was a good atmosphere.
Possibly a bigger tree next year? Better lights? Something to consider.

7. Play Equipment Update
· Planning Permission for the site has been approved.
· Equipment arrived and being stored ready.
· TR has spoken to those installing and they have said that they will install equipment when the ground conditions of the site are right (eg. better weather)
· KN to seek update on £3000 donation from Parish Hall Committee.
· Proposed to hold an official opening of site when completed, and ask Carolyn Molesworth-St.Aubyn to open. Unanimous agreement. To ask at later date.
· BS asked whether the fence needed to be erected before the equipment was to be used – Answer, no.
· MG thought that as a community the fencing could be put up collectively.
· MG and JW to liaise and work out how much wood needed for fencing.
· JW suggested asking suppliers whether a better deal could be sought in exchange for displaying a banner or similar. Council to look into best price for materials.

8. Precept
Following discussion, it was unanimously agreed to increase the precept by 20%, asking £3111 from TDC. For a band D property, this means the amount paid to the council will increase from £40.14 to £48.17 annually. 
MG signed, KN to send paperwork.

AOB

9. Rural Policing Update
Between 1/11/21 and 31/12/21 one crime has been committed in Tetcott – this is a Communications Offence.

10. Definitive Map of public rights of way Q&A
Communication (email via Website) received from Caroline Gatrell from Devon County Council on 6th December 2021 regarding parish-by-parish review of the Definitive Map of public rights of way. Ms. Gatrell wishes to hold an open meeting incorporating a short talk and opportunity for questions immediately prior to one of our future Council meetings. KN in discussion with Ms. Gatrell as to when this could be.

11. Clerk’s Wages
KN stated that she has done a lot of work so far and her current pay isn’t in line with the work she is doing. Other parish clerks are earning substantially more and KN would like to receive adequate recompense for what she is doing.
Current Clerk wages are £720 per annum. KN averaging 3.5 hours a week.
It was suggested by the Council that due to KN’s work with the Tetcott Community Grant, perhaps some money could come from that to increase wages. Maybe speak to Carolyn Molesworth-St.Aubyn or address the rules of the grant again – to discuss again at next Community Grant meeting, which will coincide with the next Council Meeting. 
MG said he would discuss wages with KN before next meeting.

12. Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 1st February 2022, 7:30pm at the Arscott Hall, Tetcott.

Meeting closed 20:38





Chairman: …………………………………………………………….		Date: …………………………………

Minutes prepared by Kay Napier 14/01/2022







ADDENDUM: Immediately following the meeting, MG and TR stated that KN’s wages for work done to date were due. KN to sort with PAYE/HMRC with a view to request Council’s authorisation for wage payment at next meeting.
Previous Clerk Julie Smith (JS) taken off of Banking system completely. As of 14/01/22 TR as remaining account Administrator has stated that authorities and permissions sorted for KN to carry on where JS left off.
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